

Barncroft Primary School



Newsletter Number 23 – 16/03/18

Bright Stars Dance Studio

Please do not, under any circumstance, park in the Bright Stars Dance Studio car park to bring your children in or to collect from school. These spaces are for the Dance Studios students and staff only. Please respect this and find an alternative place to park.

School Uniform Reminders

A quick reminder that shoes must be black - no trainers with coloured soles or logos e.g. Adidas or Nike. School plimsolls will be provided if your child is not wearing the correct footwear. If your child has pierced ears only one pair of stud earrings can be worn.

Children are not allowed to wear earrings for swimming or PE so they must be able to remove them for these lessons or not wear them on that day. If your child has just had their ears pierced they may wear a swim hat for the six weeks it takes to heal, earrings can be taped for PE. Children should not wear any other jewellery or coloured nail polish. Full details of our school uniform are on the website. Also, please remember to name all clothing so it can then be reunited with its owner when mislaid. We will contact parents by phone or text if your son or daughter does not comply with our uniform expectations.

School Disco - Wednesday 21st March 2018

F.O.B are holding an Easter Disco on Wednesday 21st March 2018 at the following times:

Year 1,2 & 3 starts at 3.30pm until 4.30pm

Year 4,5,& 6 starts at 4.45pm until 6pm

Tickets are £2.00 each and include a packet of raisins. The cut off date for forms and payment will be 19th March 2018, no forms will be accepted after this date.

Please note that Cookery club will be cancelled for this date, but the Y6 Boosters and the Dance club will go ahead.

Easter Raffle - Monday 19th March 2018

Tickets will go on sale Monday 19th March 2018, each ticket costs 20p. Tickets are available either by sending your child's money in a **named envelope** and we will get the tickets back to you, or some mornings they may be on sale at the front of the school. The raffle will be drawn on Tuesday 27 March 2018 after school, we will then notify you of the winners and get the prizes to your child by the end of term. Thank you for your continued support.

Book Fair

Our Book Fair will still be running until Wednesday 21st March, from 8.30am - 9am and from 3.15pm - 4pm, hopefully outside if the weather permits. Please come and take a look at the wonderful books on offer.

Philosophy Homework

This week's question...

Would you rather lick the bottom of your shoe or eat a bogey?

The most popular choice was: to lick the bottom of your shoe.

P4C Learning Cards

This week we have awarded:

1 - Red

10 - Orange

6 - Green

15 - Yellow

7 - Blue

Vega Class News

Vega Class have been enjoying getting in touch with nature! We have been looking at the classic children's story of The Wind in the Willows which as you may know, begins with the animal characters enjoying the coming of spring. Although we had a rather chilly start to spring 2018, we have also been celebrating the changing seasons by writing spring poetry, planting potatoes and making bird feeders.

We then went on to use our developing poetic skills to write poems to put in our Mother's Day cards and we hope you enjoyed sharing them with your children. We think they did a fantastic job!

We will be finding out more about plants and how they grow, and working on newspaper reports based around the amazing adventures of Mr Toad. We are exploring the United Kingdom in our geographical studies and in maths, we are extending and consolidating our knowledge of multiplication and division so keep practising those times tables at home!



Diary Dates

Please note all dates are subject to change, however we will endeavour to give as much notice as possible.

16 - 21/03 - Book Fair

20/03 - Polaris Assertive Mentoring Meetings

21/03 - Mars Assertive Mentoring Meetings

21 - 23/03 - Fairthorne Y5

22/03 - Vega Assertive Mentoring Meetings

23/03 - Saturn Assertive Mentoring Meetings

28/03 - Curriculum Showcase, 3.30pm

29/03 - Last Day of Term

30/03 - 13/04 - Easter Holidays

16/04 - First Day of Term

17/04 - Kuma Assertive Mentoring Meetings

Class Attendance

Here are this week's classes, whose attendance is 95% or over:

Libra and Vega - 99%

Beid and Mars - 98%

Aquarius - 97%

Jupiter and Saturn - 96%

Kuma - 95%

To make the very best of their education your children need to be in school.

What's for Lunch?

	Red	Green
Monday	Baked pork sausages with gravy	Italian style tomato pasta with garlic bread finger
Tuesday	Roast beef and Yorkshire pudding	Quorn burger and Yorkshire pudding
Wednesday	Bubble salmon and sweet potato mash	Margherita pizza
Thursday	Roast chicken	Vegetarian sausages
Friday	Fish fingers and chips	Sweet potato and lentil curry with brown and white rice

"Top Tablers"

This week's "Top Tablers" were:

Endeavour:

Katie Madgwick, Chay Ranger, Keeley Betteridge,

Emily Marsh, Grace Thomas, Envy McKenzie

Discovery:

Weronika Kulczycki, Taylor Slidel, Elise Clark,

Chloe Wheeler, Hagen Duggan-Pond, Hadley Hopkins

Atlantis:

Bethany Hoggarth, Josh Dixon, Owen Frost,

Isla Mitchell, Jack Lewis, Elita Gilkerson

Challenger:

Lauren Smith, Beni Ungurean, Kadie Nixon,

Lily Rock, Leo Coles, Daniel Mullins

Learners of the Week

Stars Isaac Williams

Sun Sofia Aseyiga Jupiter Eva Mullins

Neptune Fran Turner

Saturn Finley-Rae Pearce

Mars Chloe Wheeler
Vega Damien Stainton
Polaris Pollyanna Parker

Procyon Jack Millard, Chanel Smith

Elita Gilkerson, Archie Jack Palmer

Aquarius Archie Wilks, Rhys Smith, Lloyd Graves

Lauren Smith, Nora Goldring

Libra Coral Clamp

Beid Daniel Ungurean

Kuma Martin Marsh Gemini Mia Sparks

Milky Way Oakley Randall

Believe • Achieve • Succeed